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PORK
HEADLINES

2022 Annual Meeting
Corn and Soy Expo

The Wisconsin Pork Association’s annual meeting will 
take place at the Kalahari resort on Feb. 3rd and 4th. This 
event will coincide with the Corn and Soy Expo. 

Schedule of Events:
February 3rd
8:00 - 12:00 ...............Registration
12:00-2:30..................Annual Meeting
2:30 - 4:00..................Speakers
			   National Pork Issues
			   Carbon Credits
4:30............................Porkapoolaza
February 4th 
7:30............................Leadership Breakfast
The Wisconsin Corn and Soy Expo is Wisconsin’s premier 

grower event where the Wisconsin Soybean Programs, 
Wisconsin Corn Programs, and the Wisconsin Pork Associ-
ation bring together over 1,200 corn, soybean growers and 
pork producers. The trade show hosts over 120 companies 
in 155 booths. A two-day educational program is filled with 
informative sessions led by University and industry spe-
cialists. If you plan on attending the trade show and other 
events register at https://cornsoyexpo.org/

If you will be only attending the annual meeting register 
with the Wisconsin Pork Association at wppa@wppa.org. 

Porkapoolaza will be back again this year. Please join 
us after the meetings to enjoy music from Bella Cain. 
Established in 2010, Bella Cain has become one of the 
largest and most “in-demand” Top 40 Country Groups in 
the region. They are 
performing over 120 
shows a year and play-
ing in multiple states. 
They can be seen rock’n 
the stages of Country 
Thunder, Country USA, 
SummerFest, FM106 
and Navy Pier, WI State 
Fair, Allstate Arena, Bradley Center. They have had the 
honor and privilege of sharing the stage with such Nation-
al Headliners as: Brad Paisley, Miranda Lambert, Jason 
Aldean, and many more.

Jeff Morris is one of the 
newest board members of the 
WPA and an avid showpig pro-
ducers. Jeff’s family includes 
Kristin Hicks, Jessica (Mitch) 
McCutchin, Dessa (Matt) Laurs-
en, and the late Noah Morris. 
Including 7 grandchildren. He currently lives in Lone 
Rock WI and runs Morris & Sprecher Showpigs, with 
Melissa, Talena, and Annabeth Sprecher. Jeff says they 
currently have 12 purebred Poland and Tamworth 
sows producing breeding stock and youth projects as 
well as market swine privately to established custom-
ers. And assists Talena and Annabeth when showing 
pigs all across the US.

 During my time on the board I have enjoyed inter-
acting with the fellow board members.  We have di-
verse farms and occupations.  Getting to know them 
and their beliefs have been rewarding.  I also enjoy 
working with WPA staff they do an awesome job!  I  
believe it is important to represent and appreciate the 
interest of ALL Wisconsin pork producers whether 1 
pig or 10,000 sows and everywhere in between. 

There are several issues facing Wisconsin’s pork 
industry today, however a couple that I believe are 
critical are environmental and public perception.  We 
need to have the ability for pork producers to expand 
or rebuild facilities without opposition and excessive 
regulation.  Additionally, the PRRS and PED regulations 
need to be reviewed.  What have we learned from 
testing? Do we need to continue testing? Understand-
ing the hardship and costs it has placed on pork pro-
ducers. Thank you for a great year.  
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NPPC Hires New CEO
 

The National Pork Producers Council (NPPC) announced 
Bryan Humphreys has been chosen as the organization’s 
new chief executive officer, effective Dec. 21, 2021, follow-
ing the retirement of long-time leader Neil Dierks. Hum-
phreys brings with him years of experience in the pork 
industry, including as a former NPPC employee, state as-
sociation executive and National Pork Board senior vice 
president, as well as outside 
the industry as a campaign 
operative, lobbyist and busi-
ness owner. 

 Before joining NPPC, Hum-
phreys worked at the National 
Pork Board (NPB) as a senior 
vice president. In this role, 
Humphreys oversaw a multi-
million-dollar budget, imple-
mented a nationwide produc-
er outreach plan during the 
pandemic and strengthened 
relationships on behalf of 
the organization. In doing so, 
Humphreys helped guide the organization to exceed expec-
tations set by the industry. 

 Prior to his role at NPB, Humphreys served as the ex-
ecutive vice president of the Ohio Pork Council (OPC). At 
OPC, Humphreys cultivated award-winning producer image 
campaigns and fostered positive relationships with stake-
holders and community members. 

 “For years, Bryan has been seen as a leader in the indus-
try,” NPPC President Jen Sorenson said. “His strategic think-
ing and unique experiences embody the type of leadership 
we, as an industry, need to guide us through challenging 
times ahead. On behalf of the board of directors, we are 
thrilled to welcome Bryan to the team.” 

 Humphreys also served as the director of grassroots 
operations for NPPC and has several years of experience 
on political campaigns across the Midwest. Through these 
roles, Humphreys recruited advocates and volunteers to 
promote organization and campaign initiatives. 

 Humphreys is originally from Columbus Junction, Iowa, 
where he grew up on his family farm. Humphreys earned 
a bachelor’s from Iowa State University and a master’s 
degree from George Washington University. Today, Hum-
phreys resides outside of Des Moines, Iowa, with his wife 
and son.

2022 Membership Open
What do I get by being a member?
•	 Gain legislative representation at state and federal      

levels
•	 Help determine WPA policy positions
•	 Local, state, and national leadership opportunities
•	 Educational programs and opportunities
•	 Pork industry networking

2022 Advocacy Issues

State
•	 Comments on 2021-23 biennial budget 
•	 Ag Exports funding to grow Wisconsin’s export 
	 markets
•	 No movement on proposed NR 151 nitrate provisions 
•	 Continue exemption for farm above ground fuel 
	 storage 
•	 Secured additional meat processor grant funding to 
	 add harvest/processing capacity 
•	 PRRS/PEDv swine health rule review 
•	 Continued support for UW Extension Swine position 
•	 Opposition to moratoriums prohibiting the expansion 
	 of or new build for livestock operations 
•	 Support of producer-led watershed grants 
•	 COVID vaccine priority Phase 1B for farms and the 
	 industry’s workforce 
•	 Clear meat labeling supported 
•	 Renewable energy support 

National: 
•	 Foreign Animal Disease (FAD) prevention initiatives 
•	 Depopulation and disposal measures in case of a FAD 
•	 Support funding additional U.S. Customs and Border 	

	 Protection Ag Inspectors 
•	 Request to full fund USDA’s National Health Network 
•	 Reform VISA programs to address labor shortages 
•	 Livestock mandatory price reporting 
•	 Monitoring Prop 12 and the nationwide effects 
•	 Enhanced exports and reduction of tariffs 

Please join as a member and participate in the Strategic 
Investment Program to help us fund a coordinated effort to 
address pork industry issues.

  
Go to www.wppa.org for the membership form. 

You can also register by calling 608-723-7551 or 
emailing wppa@wppa.org.
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Virtual field trip

Rural Mutual has been protecting Wisconsin farms, families and businesses
 like yours with custom coverage across Wisconsin for over 85 years.

Insurance Company
Rural Mutual

We Are Wisconsin Strong

Visit RuralMutual.com to request a quote and reach out to your local agent.

TOGETHER WE KEEP 

Alan Bryce Miller Dies at 63 
Alan Bryce Miller, DVM, 63, died on November 27, 2021 at 

the UW Hospital Trauma and Life Support Center surrounded 
by family.

 Alan was born in Manistique, MI on April 9, 1958, the son 
of Richard and Lois (Troyer) Miller. He grew up on a dairy 
farm in Michigan’s Upper Peninsula and was a 1976 graduate 
of Engadine High School in Engadine, MI.

 Alan attended Eastern Mennonite College and obtained 
his Bachelor’s and his Doctorate of Veterinary Medicine at 
Michigan State University with the class of 1983. After grad-
uating from veterinary school, Alan moved to Waterloo, WI 
in December of 1983, joining partnership in the Waterloo 
Veterinary Clinic. 

 He met the love of his life during a Marshall Community 
Theater’s production of Music Man, where they remained 
very involved for many years. On November 7, 1992, he mar-
ried Michele “Kelly” Sippel at Wildwood Mennonite Church 
in Engadine, Michigan.

 He enjoyed time spent with family, cheering on his chil-
dren in their activities, gardening, many years of coaching 
WYSO youth football, and napping in his chair with his kitty.

He is survived by his spouse, Michele “Kelly”, three chil-
dren; Maddie (Alec) Wilcox, Des Moines, IA, David (Cassidy) 
Miller, St. Paul, MN, Peter (Hannah) Miller, Ames, IA, six sib-
lings; Roderick (Melanie) Miller, Uniontown, OH, Wendell 
(Debbie) Miller, Engadine, MI, Christine (Steve) Yoder, Belle-
fontaine, OH, Jonathan (Diane) Miller, Engadine, MI, Rachel 
(Steve) Nolt, Lancaster, PA, Leighton (Haiam) Miller, Elkhart, 
IN, nieces, nephews, and many other relatives and friends.

 He was preceded in death by his parents, and his brother, 
David.

His service was held December 11, 2021 at St. Paul’s Lu-
theran Church in Waterloo.

The Wisconsin Pork Association hosted a virtual field trip 
on December 15. Over 400 students across 8 school districts 
participated in the event. Thank you to Wolf L&G Farms for 
hosting these classes. The tour looked at a large swine farm 
in southern Wisconsin and allowed the students to directly 
interact with the farmer and the pigs. The tour took about 45 
minutes, and went through the farrowing operation (where 
the piglets are born).

 If you know a classroom who may be interested in educa-
tional resources in the future please reach out at mwehrle@
wppa.org

Neil Dierks Scholarship
This scholarship was developed in honor of Neil’s 2021 

retirement following a long and impactful career, including 
as the CEO of the National Pork Producers Council for more 
than 30 years. We are proud to further his legacy of lead-
ership and passion by equipping the next generation for a 
prosperous path in the industry.

If your life has been touched by Neil and his work — 
whether it was on Capitol Hill, in a boardroom in Des 
Moines or in your barn — we ask you to consider making a 
tax-deductible donation that will help perpetuate the work 
he began by empowering future pork industry leaders.

The $5,000 scholarship will be administered to one indi-
vidual annually by the National Pork Industry Foundation, 
with applications due each September and the recipient 
announced during the Pork Forum in March.

To donate to the Neil Dierks Scholarship go to https://
nppc.org/programs/scholarship/



4

share what they learn as a part of those projects with other 
farmers across Wisconsin. This legislation creates a two-
year, $1 million per year pilot program to award grants of 
up to $50,000 to farmers for projects on their farm fields to 
optimize the use of commercial nitrogen. Similar to successful 
efforts in neighboring states, this legislation also creates a 
crop insurance premium rebate program where farmers not 
receiving funding from other state or federal programs may 
receive $5 per acre to help offset the costs to plant cover 
crops. This program is funded at $400,000 per year, beginning 
in the next fiscal year. The bill also funds a hydrogeologist 
position at UW-Extension. This position will continue to 
develop reliable soil depth to bedrock maps in Wisconsin so 
that cropping practices can be adjusted to meet the geology 
of particular regions and identify more areas that might be 
more susceptible to runoff.

Senate Bill 678. This legislation makes several important 
programmatic changes to the DNR’s well compensation 
program that are necessary for increased eligibility for 
well compensation grants to address rural drinking water 
concerns. This program was funded in the 2021 biennial 
budget bill so that it can be utilized in by rural well owners 
who have elevated contaminant levels in their drinking water 
wells. The bill also contains several programmatic changes to 
the producer-led watershed grant program and the county 
conservation grant program are needed to further enhance 
the utilization of those programs.

Revision to NR 151 - Groundwater Nitrate Targeted 
Performance Standard - Will Not Move Forward. On 
November 17, 2021, the Department of Natural Resources 
sent an email to the members of the NR 151 Technical 
Advisory Committee informing them that, “The statutory 
process and associated firm timelines established by the 
Legislature for rule-making do not allow adequate time 
for the department to complete this proposed rule.” The 
proposed revision to NR 151 was authorized to create a 
targeted performance standard for the application of nitrates/
nitrogen to agricultural land in Wisconsin. The DNR would 
have to put forth a new Scope Statement and initiate a new 
rulemaking process if they choose to continue to develop this 
rule.

Legislature to Clarify Regulation of 
Aboveground Fuel Storage Tanks – Farm Tank Exemptions 
Preserved. In July 2019, the Department of Agriculture, 
Trade and Consumer Protection notified stakeholders that it 
would cease to regulate flammable and combustible liquid 
aboveground storage tanks that are less than 5,000 gallons 
on October 1, 2019. 

This change resulted from a discovered conflict between 
language in an administrative rule and language in a 
statute. DATCP recommended a statutory change to align 
the rule with the statute and restore regulatory authority 
for aboveground fuel storage tanks over 110 gallons. 
However, the statute and rule also contained some very 
specific and important exemptions for farm tanks.

 Accordingly, DATCP has worked with legislative officials 
and affected industry stakeholders this session to address 
this conflict in our law. Legislation has been introduced 
(Assembly Bill 384 / Senate Bill 381) to grant DATCP 
regulatory authority over all aboveground storage tanks 
over 110 gallons, while preserving the exemption for farm 
tanks under 5,000 gallons. AB 384 / SB 381, as amended, 
will restore DATCP’s authority while also preserving the 
exemption for all aboveground farm fuel storage tanks 
under 5,000 gallons. 

However, all farm tanks over 110 gallons will be required 
to register with DATCP. This is not a new requirement. 
This was required prior to 2019, as well. This notification 
requirement is meant to alert local fire departments that 
there is a fuel storage tank on the premises in the event of 
a fire. There is no fee or inspection requirement associated 
with this registration. (Note: Many local ordinances already 
require registration of aboveground fuel tanks with local 
fire districts.) 

Agricultural Water Quality Legislation Introduced. 
Senator Rob Cowles (R-Green Bay) and Representative 
Joel Kitchens (R-Sturgeon Bay) have authored Senate Bill 
667 / Assembly Bill 727 and Senate Bill 668 / Assembly 
Bill 728, which contain positive agricultural water quality 
initiatives for Wisconsin farmers. Wisconsin farmers want 
to be leaders in the development of improved water quality 
practices on farms. The programmatic changes and the new 
programs that are created in these bills will support farmer-
led conservation efforts that we have seen develop across 
Wisconsin. WPA supports both SB 677 and 678 and urges 
the Legislature to pass these bills.

Senate Bill 677. This bill creates a commercial nitrogen 
optimization pilot program to incentivize farmers to 
engage in new practices to reduce nitrogen on farms and 

By Jordan Lamb, Dewitt LLP

Wisconsin Legislative 
Update

This year’s event will be held Wednesday, Jan. 26, 2022. 
Issue briefings and legislator visits will be held at the Monona 
Terrace Convention Center in Madison.

Issue briefings and legislator visits will be held at the 
Monona Terrace Convention Center in Madison. 11:00 a.m. 
Registration

 Due to Dane County ordinances for COVID-19 mitigation, 
masks and other provisions may be required for this event 
and details are subject to change.

Contact us at wppa@wppa.org if you would like to attend.

Join Us For Ag Day At The Capitol
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Auction Items Needed

DISTRICT					      EXPIRES 		  TERM 				    ELIGIBILITY
NORTH
Ryan Cain, Osseo 				    2023 			   3 years 				   1st term

SOUTHEAST
Ray Ibeling, Clinton 				    2022 			   3 years 				   2nd term-not eligible
Brian Klubertanz, Waterloo 			   2024 			   3 years 				   2nd term

SOUTHWEST
Alicia Prill-Adams, Platteville 			  2023 			   3 years 				   1st term
Christina Meylor, Darlington 			   2022 			   3 years 				   1st term- eligible

AT-LARGE
Bob Spurley, Linden 				    2024			   3 years 				   2nd term
Nathan Brickl, Spring Green 			   2022 			   3 years 				   2nd term-not eligible
Jeff Morris, Janesville				   2024			   3 years				    1st term
Curt Watson,	Edgerton			   2024			   3 years				    1st term
A.V. Roth, Wauzeka 				    NPPC Board Representative

Terms expire at the annual meeting within the respective term year. Individuals with unexpired terms, a term with less than 3 years, are eligible to run
for two full terms at the completion of their unexpired term. One full term is the completion of three (3) years on the board. Each district must have at
least one producer director. There may be up to 6 at-large directors from any district. There must be at least one allied industry director, but no more 
than three.

WPA Terms Of Directors 2022

Public Notice by Wisconsin Pork Producers As-
sociation and the National Pork Board. 

The election of pork producer delegate candi-
dates for the 2023 National Pork Producers (Pork 
Act) Delegate Body will take place on February 
3rd at 1:00pm in conjunction with the Wisconsin 
Pork Association annual meeting at the Kalaha-
ri Resort, 1305 Kalahari Dr, Wisconsin Dells, WI 
53965. All Wisconsin pork producers are invited 
to attend.

 Any producer, age 18 or older, who is a resi-
dent of the state and has paid all assessments 
due may be considered as a delegate candidate 
and/or participate in the election. All eligible 
producers are encouraged to bring with them a 
sales receipt proving that hogs were sold in their 
name and the checkoff deducted. For more in-
formation, contact the Wisconsin Pork Associa-
tion at WPPA@WPPA.org

Pork Act Delegate Election
NoticeDuring the Porkapoolaza the WPA will be auctioning off baskets 

and pies to support the scholarship program. Here at Wisconsin 
Pork, we understand today’s youth are tomorrow’s leaders of the 
industry.  We also understand the importance of having well edu-
cated individuals as leaders to help ensure continued growth and 
success for the state’s pork industry. That’s why we offer several 
scholarships to help those with a sincere interest in the industry 
and the future of Wisconsin agriculture.

Each year, we offer the 
following scholarships for 
high school and college stu-
dents:

WPA Scholarship
Fredrich Memorial 
Scholarship
Whitmore Memorial 
Scholarship
Gunderson Memorial 
Scholarship
If interested in donating  

auction items please con-
tact the WPA at WPPA@
WPPA.org or call 608-723-
7551. 
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22-1 Applied Agricultural Research – Motion: Whereas WPA 
supports ongoing scientific research in the areas of applied ag-
ricultural science, WPA:

  Rationale: Pressure on Wisconsin farmers to change farm-
ing practices in response to a wide variety of environmental 
concerns is increasing. However, adaptation of farm practices 
must be based on sound science that accounts for and balances 
both economic and environmental concerns. As such, we need 
to continue to support and strengthen our applied agricultural 
research community in Wisconsin and in our university system.

22-2 Groundwater Quality – Motion: As the focus in Wiscon-
sin increases on the sources, effects and remediation efforts to 
support quality groundwater, WPA:.

Rationale: Quality groundwater in Wisconsin is a statewide 
public health concern that potentially affects all WPA mem-
bers, including its’ continued growth and protection of the en-
vironment.

22-3 State Biennial Budget Issues – Motion:   WPA supports 
continued state funding for the Wisconsin Department of Agri-
culture, Trade and Consumer Protection (DATCP) producer-led 
watershed grant program;

 Rationale: These programs are important for the infrastruc-
ture of Wisconsin agriculture.

22-4 Livestock Siting – ATCP 51 – Motion: Whereas the exist-
ing livestock facility siting standard establishes regulatory cer-
tainty for new and expanding hog farms in Wisconsin through 
the use of clear statewide standards; WPA

 Rationale: Following a four-year review of the Livestock Fa-
cility Siting Rule, DATCP has proposed revisions to the standard, 
which need further review and additional input from livestock 
farms, environmental groups, and local units of government in 
order to ensure that the livestock facility siting rule continues 
to provide an understandable and predictable process for siting 
new and expanding livestock farms across Wisconsin.

22-5 Animal Health – Motion: Whereas it is in the best in-
terest of Wisconsin’s swine industry to continue to explore op-
tions to mitigate impacts to the industry, WPA:

 Rationale: Wisconsin is in the right position to take further 
steps to control and reduce the prevalence of diseases. Trans-
portation funding for local roads 

 
22-6 Local livestock moratoria and ordinances – Motion: 

Whereas WPA encourages planned agricultural growth at the 
local level, WPA:

 Rationale: Fewer Wisconsin residents have direct links to ag-
riculture and, as a result, have less knowledge about on-farm 
practices. Supporting a diverse agricultural economy that in-

cludes locally- grown commodities, organic farming, conven-
tional agriculture and concentrated animal feeding operations, 
benefits all involved in agriculture. The State of Wisconsin pro-
vides local units of government with tools to regulate the siting 
of livestock operations through zoning and Wis. Admin. Code s. 
ATCP 51, the livestock facility siting standard.

22-7 Renewable Energy – Motion: As governments and com-
munities begin to focus more on expanding sources of renew-
able energy, WPA is committed to producing pork in a sustain-
able way that:

 Rationale: Wisconsin farmers recognize the need to support 
a strong foundation of voluntary energy stewardship invest-
ments and practices that are balanced against the needs of 
crop and livestock systems.

WPA Reaffirm Resolutions 2022

Animal Sciences Education Series 
Announced for 2022

 This series is offered in connection with the University of 
Wisconsin Madison Animal & Dairy Sciences Department, 
College of Agricultural and Life Sciences, and Division of Ex-
tension.

The Wisconsin Youth Livestock Program (WYLP) is excited 
to offer these LIVE Virtual Zoom educational programs for 
the spring of 2022.  These current topics are for youth and 
adults alike and occur on the second Thursday of the month 
from January through May.  Each session begins at 7 p.m. CST 
with a presentation followed by question-and-answer time.  
Register for any or all the events to get the connection infor-
mation by email. 

For registration and details about each presentation, go to:  
https://go.wisc.edu/tnq61h.  On this webpage, you can also 
find an educational verification form.  Complete the form 
and turn it into your county fair and or livestock committee 
to verify your participation.  These activities can serve as 
“county educational requirements”.  

Annual Meeting Notice
Notice is hereby given to all members of the Wisconsin Pork 

Association that the annual business meeting will be held in 
conjunction with the Corn/Soy/Pork Expo at the Kalahari Re-
sort, Wisconsin Dells on Thursday, February 3 beginning at 12 
noon. All pork producers are invited to attend the meeting. All 
2022 WPA paid members are eligible to vote on association 
business during the annual meeting. If you have any ques-
tions, please contact the state office at 608-723-7551 or email 
wppa@wppa.org or visit the website for additional details and 
registration at www.wppa.org.
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USDA RMA Insurance Available
The USDA Risk Management Agency knows 2021 has been 

a difficult year for livestock producers. Though insurance 
does not solve every problem, it can be an important part of 
the risk management strategy employed by your operation.  

You can find information about Livestock Insurance Plans. 
These plans include Dairy Revenue Protection, Livestock 
Gross Margin, and Livestock Risk Protection https://www.
rma.usda.gov/en/Policy-and-Procedure/Insurance-Plans/
Livestock-Insurance-Plans

 If you do not have a current relationship with an agent, 
use the Agent Locator Tool  to find an agent in your area. Ap-
proved Insurance Providers and their agents can help answer 
your questions as you try to find the best insurance solutions 
to meet the needs of your operation. 

Some recent changes to the Livestock Risk Protection Pro-
gram are:

Increased head limits to: 
Swine – 40,000 head per endorsement/150,000 head an       	

    nually
Modified the livestock ownership requirement to 60 days
Added endorsement length options up to 52 weeks for 	

   swine
Added new feeder cattle and swine types to allow for live         	

   stock to be insured before birth
Some recent changes to the Livestock Gross Margin Pro-

gram are:
 Modified the Expected Price Measurement Period defini-

tion and the Sale Period definition to allow for weekly sales; 
and

Clarified when the producer may seek arbitration
 If you have any additional questions or comments, call the 

USDA RMA office at 651-290-3304 or email at rsomn@usda.
gov.  

The Artisanal Modern Meat Butchery Program at Madison 
College is a One Year, Technical Diploma Course You learn 
about how animals make it from Pasture to Plate As a Student 
of the Program, you will apply the pasture-to-plate philoso-
phy in Madison College’s state-of-the-art culinary and meat 
production facility as well as manage all aspects of our retail 
butcher shop. In the butcher shop, you will identify, inspect, 
and process carcasses, as well as prepare and package meat 
for sale, and interact with customers. This is a mixed atten-
dance program with some classes online and in person Lab 
Classes

As Wisconsin continues dealing with the meat processing 
shortage more career opportunities arise. If interested in 
meat processing consider applying to UW Madison’s short 
course.  

More information is available at https://madisoncollege.
edu/academics/programs/meat-production

Prospective students may also reach out to Chef Paul Short, 
C.E.C. (Program Administrator) pshort@madisoncollege.edu 
or Joe Parajecki, MMC, Instructor jparajecki@madisoncol-
lege.edu 

 Madison College- Artisanal Modern 
Meat Butchery Offered

Happy New Year!
As we close out 2021, WPA Board and Staff would like to 

thank you for your continued support. We look forward to 
serving you in 2022.We would like to again invite you to attend 
the WPA annual meeting Feb. 3 At Kalahari in WI Dells.

 

Dave Graff Dies at 68
David Richard Graff, age 68, of Juneau, 

died on Monday, Dec. 27, 2021, at Aurora 
Medical Center in Summit.

David was born on Sept. 7, 1953, in Bea-
ver Dam, Wis., to Richard and Ruth (Ditt-
berner) Graff. From the time he was born, 
his life revolved around farming in Wiscon-
sin. He grew up on a farm in the Oak Grove 
Township and early in his youth, he knew 

that he would continue the lifestyle. On Dec. 1, 1973, he was 
united in marriage with Kathleen Jahnz at St. Paul’s Lutheran 
Church in Neosho. They raised their family on a farm outside 
of Juneau and, together, introduced Graff Show Pigs to count-
less children in the greater Dodge County area. Dave was com-
mitted to educating kids on the importance of agriculture. He 
was a 4-H leader in Dodge County for over 48 years and was 
involved in countless committees throughout the area. Dave 
was on the Dodge County Meat Animal Sale Committee, was 
a livestock judging coach, as well as the Pork Producer presi-
dent, promoting pork at area fairs and other events. After re-
tiring from Universal Co-Op in Lebanon in 2015, he took the 
role of bus driver for Lamers Bus Service. Dave also perfected 
his canning and baking skills and made the best apple pies and 
“Ruthies” butter horns. He touched the lives of many people, 
and he will be missed deeply.

To leave on-line condolences, or for directions and other in-
formation, please visit our website at www.KoepsellFH.com.
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JANUARY
FEBRUARY
4	 Ag Day at the Capitol
6	 WPA Annual Meeting, WI Dells
6-7	 Pork & Corn/Soy Expo, WI Dells
25	 WPA Board Meeting
MARCH
4-6	 Pork Forum, Kansas City
30- April 2	 WPS Farm Show, Oshkosh
31- April 2	 LAC Spring Seminar

President - Ray Ibeling, Clinton 
608-751-3513		  Ibelingfamily3@aol.com
Treasurer - Brian Klubertanz, Waterloo
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608-482-2808		  bcmeylor@yousq.net
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Ryan Cain, Osseo
507-847-4610 		  rcain@nfpinc.com
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MONTH
January
13 - Kalahari Housing Deadline 
15 -  Rock County Meeting 
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February
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3-4 - Corn and Soybean Expo
March
5 - Envision Showcase, Fond du Lac 
9-11 - Pork Forum 
29-31 - WPS Farm Show


